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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear staff, parents/carers,  

On Thursday 29 February, during a routine inspection of the school site, two fragments of material 
suspected to contain asbestos were found at Lynwood Park Public School. Please note that this is not 
related to the mulch investigation that is being led by the Environment Protection Authority.  

The fragments were found in two locations. One fragment was found in a garden bed alongside the 
fence line in the school carpark and the second fragment was found on the ground between the 
student toilet blocks located alongside buildings I and H. Both sites were immediately fenced off and 
made out of bounds. 

An independent hygienist attended the site on Friday 1 March, removed the fragments and inspected 
the area. Testing of the fragments is now underway, and we will advise of the results as soon as they 
are available.  

Work was done in accordance with work, health and safety laws and the NSW Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. All work was completed by an independent hygienist in strict 
accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies and guidelines. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. If you 
have any questions about the work, please contact us on the details below. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  
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